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Dear Cross Country Coaches and Officials,

We are entering the fourth week of competition and the season seems to be going very well.  Both offices have had very few calls regarding the competitive season so far.  We do want to share a few items of information with you.

District/Regional Meets
The district/regional meets will be held on Thursday, October 21, 2010.  There will be two double district/regional meets this year.  The meets will start at 4:00 pm. except for the two doubles which will start at 3:30 pm.  The district/regional sites have been posted on our websites.  The actual district/regional assignments will be posted on the websites the week of October 4.  The primary consideration for assignments will be geography.  However, we will review the Iowa Association of Track Coaches rankings and make adjustments if feasible.

Fun Runs and Elementary Races
We have had calls regarding schools hosting fun runs prior to their cross country meets.  Remember that there can be no interscholastic competition below the 7th grade.  If you have a race that involves elementary students and middle school students at the same time this is a non-school event.  Students competing in non-school events should not be wearing school equipment or be transported to the meet site by the school.  Junior high students can only compete in these non-school events with the written permission of the schools superintendent or designated representative.  The simple solution is, if you want to have a fun run, make certain it is only for students below grade seven.  Then have a junior high race which can only have entries who are members of a junior high school team.

Legal Shoes

We have had some inquires about shoes.  The particular brand that is raising questions across the country is Vibram.  If you want to look at the shoes you can go to the following website: www.vibramfivefingers.com/
Some styles of these shoes are legal, others are not.  The rule requires that a legal shoe “shall have an upper and definitely recognizable sole and heel.  The upper must be designed so that it can be fastened securely to the foot.”  The last sentence is what makes some of the shoes legal and other not.  If you go to the website and look at the pictures of the shoes, one does not have any way to securely fasten the shoe to the foot.  If you have questions about legal uniforms, please do not hesitate to contact either office.

Concussions

The likelihood of concussion occurring in cross country is very remote.  However, the National Federation has put new rules in place dealing with how athletes suffering from a concussion return to competition.  This is a mute point in cross country as by the time an athlete is injured and properly evaluated there is no opportunity to return to competition.  Just be certain that you provide proper care to student athletes who experience a head or neck injury.

Severe Weather / Lightning
We have been very fortunate so far this year to have had limited severe weather during our competitions.  As we move farther into the fall the chance of severe weather becomes more remote, however the possibility exists throughout the season.  Remember that student athlete safety always comes first.  If there is thunder heard, or lightning observed, the event needs to be suspended immediately.  There should be a minimum 30 minute delay before competition resumes.  This is a very difficult situation in cross country competition.  If severe weather is a possibility, member schools need to have a plan before the race begins as to how a warning would be delivered to all competitors and spectators and how the course would be cleared.
Jewelry
Some of you may have heard, or seen on the National Federation website, that the penalty for wearing jewelry will change for 2011.  This rule change is not in affect at this time.  The 2011 Track and Field and Cross Country Rules Book, has not been printed or distributed.  We are using the 2010 Track and Field and Cross Country Rules Book for this fall season.  There has been no change to the penalty for competitors wearing jewelry.  They have an opportunity to remove the jewelry before competition, but if observed during the race, the competitor will be disqualified.
If you have any questions or concerns, please direct them to either John Overton (johnoverton@ighsau.org) at the Girls Union or David Anderson (danderson@iahsaa.org) at the Boys Association.  If situations arise that we believe are important for all of our member schools we will do further correspondence.
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